ATTACHMENT 4.8(b)(3)

COOPERATIVE AGREEMENTS WITH PRIVATE NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATIONS
This attachment describes the manner in which the designated state agency establishes cooperative agreements with private non-profit vocational rehabilitation service providers.

The Department of Rehabilitation (DOR) has procedures for establishing written service agreements with Community Rehabilitation Programs (CRP)s, including private non-profit and for-profit Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) service providers. These procedures emphasize the role of the DOR in identifying needs for specific VR services responsive to the needs of persons with significant disabilities in their areas. The procedures also emphasize the role of DOR and CRP staff in monitoring the agreements, and identifying usage and effectiveness of services provided.

The DOR has a variety of fiscal reimbursement methods with non-profit VR service providers. These include contracts, grants, fees-for-service, and rates set per regulation. For-profit providers may provide services on a fee-for-service basis. Non-financial agreements with CRPs may occur through Memorandums of Understanding.

The DOR conducts annual trainings and workshops with contract service providers, the main purpose of which is to solidify and improve collaborative relationships for the enhancement of service delivery for persons with disabilities. The major areas of discussion in the workshops include the following:

· Methods to improve the partnership through open communication,

· Strategies to formalize regularly scheduled meetings,

· Ways of improving the partners’ collaborative vocational activities,

· The DOR’s contract process, and 

· Strategies to improve service provider program outcomes.


Contracts, grants, and fee-for-service agreements with CRPs are developed for the delivery of assessment, training, employment, and specialized support services. All new providers of service for DOR consumers must go through a certification and approval process. The Community Resources Development (CRD) unit reviews and certifies the qualification of vendors providing services to DOR consumers in order to assure the quality of these services, as well as the safety of consumers. All VR service providers are required to maintain their CRD certification, per the DOR Guidelines for Certification and Vendorization. CRPs providing work-related programs will be required to be accredited by the Commission on Accreditation of Rehabilitation Facilities (CARF).
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